# Henderson County TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

June 18, 2025 Meeting Summary

Voting Member	Present	Absent
Beau Waddell, Chair at-large		
Sam Henderson, Vice-Chair at-large	$\sqrt{}$	
Dawn Barr, at-large	O	
Warren Ladbrook, at-large		
Shiela Franklin, Henderson County		
Jay Egolf, Henderson County		
Jennifer Hensley, City of Hendersonville		
Emily Whitmire, Village of Flat Rock	O	
Shanon Gonce, Town of Mills River	$\sqrt{}$	
George Banta, Town of Laurel Park		
Jim Player, Town of Fletcher		V

Also present at the table: Autumn Radcliff, Planning Director; Janna Bianculli, Senior Planner; Rusty Darnell, NCDOT; Elias Hord, NCDOT; Tristan Winkler, FBRMPO; and Chuck McGrady, NCDOT BOT

Mr. Beau Waddell, Chair at large, called the meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.

### **Public Comment:**

Ms. Jennifer Evans spoke about the lack of consistent information regarding progress on Davis Mountain Rd.

## **Approval of Agenda and Minutes:**

Mayor Gonce moved to approve the agenda and summary, and Commissioner Banta seconded the motion. Motion carried.

#### **Discussion:**

#### Davis Mountain Rd

Mrs. Janna Bianculli explained what had occurred on Davis Mountain Rd., and Rusty Darnell explained the current progress. Chairman Waddell suggested a group of TAC members meet with NCDOT to help coordinate the discussion between them, Laurel Park, and the County. Representative McGrady volunteered to facilitate the discussion. The TAC will follow up with Ms. Evans and other residents.

#### Elevate 2050: FBRMPO MTP

FBRMPO Director, Tristan Winkler, presented <u>Elevate 2050</u> and the different public input opportunities. The MPO Board will vote on the plan in August.

#### **Updates**:

NCDOT, Mills River, Laurel Park, and Warren Ladbrook gave updates.

#### **Next Meeting:**

The next TAC meeting is scheduled for August 20, 2025, since there is no meeting in July.

The meeting adjourned at 5:29 PM.

\*This is a meeting summary. The official minutes are the recording of the meeting. Anyone can request a copy of the meeting recording by contacting County staff.\*